FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Q1. During the month of April 2022, how many council employees were working from home, and what percentage of the office based workforce does this represent?
The Council does not have a centralised system to capture information on where employees are working on each individual day. No employees are mandated to work from home, but those that can are able to do so but also may choose to come into an office or work from another location as determined by the needs of the role and the service. 


Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Q2. Between 1st and 30th April 2022, how many desk bookings were made across the council's office buildings and, on average, how many desk bookings were there a day during this month?
Again, this information not held. The Council is currently implementing a desk booking system but this is not yet fully rolled out across all buildings and desks.

Q3. How many desks were available for use in the month April 2022 across the council's office buildings?
During April 2022 the Councils Central administrative buildings had 969 desks available. There are a range of other operational buildings such as libraries and leisure centres which also have staff offices and desks.

Q4. What was the maximum number of office staff who could theoretically work in the office on any given day in April 2022?
As above, during April 2022 the Councils central administrative buildings had 969 desks available.

Q5. What was the total number of office staff who worked in your council's offices each day prior to the pandemic?

The Council did not specifically measure how many staff attended an office each day and also this varied depending on issues such as absence.   Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
